College of Biological Sciences

Educational Policy Committee (EPC)

November 18, 2005

Present:  
Stuart Goldstein (Chair), Sue Wick, Paul Siliciano, Andrea Kalis, Leslie Schiff, Frank Barnwell, Jane Phillips,  Martha Flanders, Ronda Farah, Tealman Bjoraker,  Sarah Corrigan

Not Present:
Robin Wright, Jean Underwood

Guest Attendees:  David Biesboer, Laura Gurak

Topics of Consideration: 
1.   Review minutes from October meeting

2. Credit change proposal for Biol 3811 Animal Behavior

3. New Itasca course on Aquatic Toxicology, Biol 3420/3820

4. Academic Task Force - Baccalaureate Writing Initiative
Minutes:

1.  Minutes were distributed via email by Jean Marie Lindquist.  Minutes were reviewed and no changes were suggested. Jane Phillips moved to approve the minutes and Frank Barnwell seconded the motion.

2. Dr. David Biesboer brought the question of changing the credits earned for Biol 3811 Animal Behavior at Itasca from 3 to 4 credits.  

Dr. Wick asked if additional Wednesday hours would conflict with other scheduled courses at Itasca, and whether or not extra hours would cover the Regent’s guidelines for credit work hours.  Dr. Biesboer replied that he did not know of any time conflicts.

Jane Phillips suggested that the instructors of Biol 3411 on campus put in many extra hours, and asked if the on-campus version might be worth 4 credits as well.

Ronda Farah and Sarah Corrigan offered that CBS students seem to agree that Biol 3411 is the easiest option when the on-campus versions of Ecology, Evolution, or Animal Behavior are compared.

The committee agreed that if extra hours would be required of students taking Biol 3811 at Itasca, more credits should be earned.  A vote was proposed and all were in favor of changing the Itasca course from 3-4 credits.  Dr. Biesboer stated that Kristen Murphy would update ECAS and that Robin would need to give final approval.

3.  UM Crookston has proposed that they would like to offer Biol 3420 Aquatic Toxicology at Itasca, and Dr. Biesboer stated that enrollment would need to be coordinated so that both UM-C and UM-TC students could benefit from this course.  It should be crosslisted as Biol 3420 and 3820.  Salary of instructors and tuition split between institutions must be decided before the course is finally approved.

A course proposal including student contact hours and description must be completed before the course can be approved.

4.  Dr. Laura Gurak, co-chair of the Academic Task Force - Baccalaureate Writing Initiative, attended the EPC meeting to gain input from CBS faculty, staff, and students.  The Task Force is dividing their efforts into three working groups on dedicated writing courses, Writing Intensive, and writing centers.

Sarah Corrigan stated that advisors have learned that students share the common misperception that WI means that a course is more difficult or requires more papers, and that student tend to avoid registering for them if possible. 

Ronda Farah agreed that students believe they will be more work.

Tealman Bjoraker said it took him a long time as a student to understand the difference between freshman writing and writing intensive.  In addition, Ronda and Tealman agreed that Physics 1201W-1202W don’t seem to fit the WI description.

Dr. Schiff stated that more resources are needed to get support for WI courses.  In the biological sciences, they need to be good writing teachers in science so they can teach writing in the discipline.  This is a central support issue, and TA support, training, and orientation were suggestions for improvement.

Dr. Siliciano asked if the Writing Center is open to graduate students, as their services seem mostly geared toward undergraduates.

Andrea Kalis stated that the only way to make a TA pool work is to get the Graduate School to agree to support their efforts.  She suggested that the “Preparing Future Faculty” classes might be a good resource for discussing this option with graduate students.  In her experience, people who want to teach don’t get the chance because they’re paid by research stipends. 

Dr. Siliciano agreed that although TA assignments are currently viewed as a graduate issue, it is probably a collegiate issue.

Dr. Flanders described the five lectures NSC graduate students go through in order to prepare them to be teaching assistants for NSCI 3102W.  She agreed to share this information with Dr. Gurak.

Dr. Gurak described the SMART commons initiative to make academic assistance more accessible by locating resources in the library system.

After Dr. Gurak left the meeting, the issue regarding Chem 2301 as a prerequisite for BioC 3021 was brought up by Dr. Siliciano.  The BioC 3021 prerequisite topic was tabled for a future meeting when Dr. Wright could be present.
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